
…June 28, 2019… 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Charter Township of Calumet was 

held at the Township office on June 28, 2019. 

 

Attending were: Supervisor Paul Lehto, Clerk Beth Salmela, Trustees: David Yeo, Jeffrey West, 

Robert Zander and Timothy Gasperich. 

Absent: Treasurer Fay Johnson 

 

Guests:  Tom Tikkanen; Houghton County Commissioner, Cynthia MacDonald; Swedetown 

Trails Club and Keith Koppernolle, Township Resident. 

 

Supervisor Lehto called the meeting to order at 1:00. 

 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Motion by Trustee West and supported by Trustee Zander to approve the May 31, 2019 regular 

Board meeting minutes and the June 13
t
  

 
special meeting minutes. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

OLD BUISNESS: 

Motion by Trustee Gasperich and supported by Clerk Salmela to pay $3460.28 in back pay to 

Mark Peters for work that was done during the Father’s Day flood of 2018.  

Carrie 6 0. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Motion by Trustee West and supported by Trustee Yeo to purchase a ½-page ad in the Calumet 

Theatre booklet for $500. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

Motion by Clerk Salmela and supported by Trustee Zander to purchase the new public works 

truck with $15,000 from the equipment fund and the balance from the general fund. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

Motion by Trustee Yeo and supported by Trustee Zander send Mark Bonenfant for Assessor 

Schooling for $500. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

Supervisor Lehto gave an update on Hockeyville at the Colosseum. 

 

 DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

The Barbara-Gundlach Home is look for property. 

 

The Snowmobile Club is looking for property for a new groomer garage. 

 

A new sign will be on the front of the Township Office with our logo on it. 

 

The DNR is going to relocate the Snowmobile Trail on Spruce Street. 

 

Trustee Gasperich spoke about the Tire clean-up Grant that was awarded to the Township. 

 

Fire Department report:  

None 

 

Motion by Trustee Gasperich and supported by Trustee Yeo to pay the bills as presented. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

GUEST APPEARANCES:  

Tom Tikkanen spoke about the Jail Task Force Committee. The next committee meeting will be 

held on July 8
th

. He also spoke about recycling. 

Cynthia MacDonald gave a report on the Swedetown Trails. 

 

Motion by Clerk Salmela and supported by Trustee Yeo to adjourn at 1:37. 

Carried 6 0. 

 

______________________                                                      __________________    

Paul Lehto, Supervisor                                                             Beth Salmela, Clerk 



 

 

 

 

 

 


